Lt. (jg) L. E. Morehouse, USNR, 826 Collins, Miami Beach, Florida.

Dear Larry:

I was delighted to have your shapshot of your son, Stephen. He is a dandy. Mrs. Allen took the snapshot and passed very favorably upon the two male members of the family. She was sorry that Jane's physiognomy was not in the picture.

I hope your thirty days leave still has some time in it because we are sending this communication to you at your vacationing address. I hope that you do have good luck should your next assignment be in the Pacific.

Give Jane and Stephen my kindest regards, and please accept my thanks for the clipping on the bookays. It was a queer thing - before the Saturday Evening Post's editorial in the December 23rd issue backing up my attack on the gamblers, none of the college coaches knew anything about gambling taking place. But now they have awakened. Did you see the December 23rd issue of the Post? It is interesting.

With kindest regards to you, Jane and Stephen, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH